Draft Minutes of the Trustees’ meeting of the Stockwell Partnership (SP) held in 157 South Lambeth Road on Monday 22nd July at 18.30hrs
Present: Lucy Annan (Chair), Jill Gregson, Philippa Chancellor-Weale, Daphne De Souza, Jonathon Bond Michael O’Connell and David Prichard–Jones.
In attendance: John McCay [minutes] and Steve Griffin (Staff). 

Apologies for absence: Anna Hirschfeld, Nick Hardie and Victor Glazer.
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and a round of introductions took place.  
1.
Declarations of Interest

1.1
None were declared.
2.
Minutes 
2.1
The minutes of 29th February were agreed as a true record.

2.2
Matters arising – None.
3.
The board congratulated Steve and the staff team on the recent success of applications to the Big Lottery and the Walcot Foundation.
4.
Project Updates
4.1
JG declared an interest as a Trustee of the St Stephens Charity having granted £400 to SP. JG also tabled a leaflet on a free telephone helpline for SP staff use. The Board expressed thanks for the grant that had extended our reach and activity in that area.
4.2
MO declared an interest as a Bolney Meadow Centre Advisory Board member that had approached Morley College to run classes in the Centre. The Board expressed good wishes and agreed that ESOL classes in BMC run by Morley College would benefit the community and did not conflict with SP work with them.  
4.3
JB agreed to chase up Lambeth College for the Business Survey results.

4.4
SG agreed to seek a meeting with a worker from London Citizens to discuss potential synergies on local employment in the VNEB project.  

4.4
The Board received the other project updates.
5.        Finance

5.1
JM presented the Quickbooks P&L, B/S cash statements and stated that the “Other Creditors” was overstated to the tune of some £10,000 due to his inability to credit payments made to that line. It was agreed that he seek training. JM stated that he and the Director agreed that SP were on track to meet the current budgetary predictions by the year end. Action: JM to secure training    
5.2
The finance report was received.
5.3 
JM proposed that the accounts for 2012/13 (tabled at the meeting) be agreed, subject to the Treasurer’s approval. The accounts for 2012/13 were agreed, subject to The Treasurer’s agreement nem. con.   

5.4
SG stated that 85% of the full year budget had been secured. 
6.
All other sections of the report were received by the Board.
7.

AOB – JM agreed to sound out the tenant upstairs on the subject of café tables in the courtyard and SG agreed to consult Penny Noy.








8.
The meeting ended at 19:50. 

Date of next meeting: The next Board meeting will be the Monday 21st October and subsequently on 9th December (AGM) and 27th January.
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